
 

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,  
 
Welcome to the first safeguarding newsletter of a brand-new academic year! In particular, welcome to our new families. 
As we start the year I would like to remind you all that at Hexham First School, safeguarding and promoting the welfare of 
children is everyone’s responsibility and our top priority.  
 
Everyone who comes in to contact with the children and families who comprise our community has a role to play. 
Everything that we do has the children at its centre. Their wellbeing, their safety, their achievement, their happiness 
underpins every decision we make. 
 
Often when safeguarding is mentioned, the immediate thought is about child protection, when a child is suffering harm, or 
is in danger of suffering harm. However, safeguarding is much more complex than this and encompasses a very wide range 
of areas. At Hexham First, we ensure that all of our staff are well trained in all aspects of safeguarding and this training is 
regularly updated and frequently revisited throughout the year. We also ensure that our curriculum provides the children 
with age-appropriate opportunities to learn how to keep themselves healthy and safe. With this in mind I will send out a 
half-termly newsletter informing you of any recent safeguarding updates as well as providing you with key information 
around a range of safeguarding issues. This issue will introduce you to the school’s Designated Safeguarding Team, the DfE 
document ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’ 2025 and the importance of attendance and punctuality. Mrs Overton 
(Designated Safeguarding Lead) and Miss Barton (Deputy Safeguarding Lead) 
 

WHO TO CONTACT IF YOU HAVE 
A CONCERN ABOUT A CHILD 

 
If you are worried about a 
child’s safety, please do not 
hesitate to contact the 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
or Deputy straight away. 
 
If a child is in immediate danger, 
call the Police on 999 

‘Keeping Children Safe in Education 2025’ is a statutory Department for Education 
document that all schools are required to follow when carrying out their duties to 
safeguard and promote the welfare of children. It covers many aspects of safeguarding, 
including different forms of abuse, early help processes, safer-recruitment, how 
concerns must be reported and the role of the Designated Safeguarding Leads. 
Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is defined as:  

➢ Protecting children from maltreatment  

➢ Preventing impairment of children’s mental and physical health or development  

➢ Ensuring that children grow up in circumstances consistent with the provision of 
safe and effective care  

➢ Taking action to enable all children to have the best outcomes Click here for the full 
document: Keeping Children Safe in Education 2025 
 

 
Magnetic Safety (Child Accident Prevention Trust) 
The Child Accident Prevention Trust (CAPT) warns that more than 300 children a year are rushed to A&E after swallowing 
magnets and one in ten needs life-saving surgery. 
When strong magnets stick together inside the body, they can rip through a child’s gut, cutting off blood supply and 
causing life-threatening injuries. Even toddlers have needed hours of emergency surgery, and some children are left with 
lasting internal damage. 
Magnets don’t just come in toys – they’re also found in jewellery kits, fridge magnets, puzzles, dartboards, fidget toys and 
desk gadgets. Worryingly, some magnets sold online are 17 times stronger than the UK safety limit. 
Remind parents to: 

• Buy only from trusted brands and retailers. 
• Be cautious with cheap copies and online marketplaces. 
• Keep magnets and products containing them out of children’s reach. 

Find out more and download a free safety poster at capt.org.uk/magnet-safety  
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https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/68add931969253904d155860/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_from_1_September_2025.pdf
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkM2K2zAUhZ_G3pQYWX-2F1q0tIGu-wDmSrq2lcSSK12H5u3LzMRQSmCW-s7RufDBto0RVjRXuIANp0Ip45RTpHLacvK7o5Bi7Y2XarCsRtN2qhMtY4OucYVwGz3ewh3zYwzeCNlzLRUXunumwRveKt0Og2YHW7EUmHGkx4bmA9mcwDso9KxkLGnPDl_-L_h7x_gRHmi372s_3l7f_ht7lSymdRZg0NIxsFaC9VM_cT5Z0F5gz2QdDGdcsYH1TMlWiMahV6xVqNB5pwddSXa92LUpMOG8Q_YhziEWt6R0K41LzX6tb2Yh2kolvlb8XPGzg42alOdmv1b8vMIckU5vA_SoDy8Fo8c8-rRCiObTE9lc9kIhYpPumCnFSrIF_yywTiEXOlrowhYw0rtSKTsmhVZDXQI9LctOtaxXvCbzKxB--fm94uIffDf8bwAAAP__sa6-JA


 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
 
How can you help your child attend school regularly and 
on time?  

✓ Talk to your child about school  

✓ Take a positive interest in your child’s work, including 

their homework ✓ 
 Make sure your child understands why school is 
important  

✓ Show your child that you are interested in what they 
have done at school  

✓ Get everything ready for school the night before  

✓ Arrange appointments before or after school or 
during the school holidays wherever possible  

✓ If an appointment must be taken during the school 
day, wherever possible bring your child to school before 
and after that time  

✓ Take holidays during school holidays and not during 
term time  

✓ Set your alarm and an alarm for your child – see who 
can beat the clock!  

✓ If your child is just slightly under the weather, still 
send them in to school. Children often feel better as the day goes on and they get busy. If school is worried, we will call!  

✓ Children can attend school if they are taking medication – speak to Mrs Burke in the school office.  

✓ We can give children certain medications with your permission.  
 
Please also ensure that you:  

✓ Keep in touch with school staff – we may be able to help you with advice, rewards for your child or other incentives for 
coming in  

✓ Contact school on the first day of absence if your child is unable to attend for whatever reason and keep in contact on 
subsequent days  

✓ Make sure school has up-to-date contact details  

✓ Attend meetings about your child’s attendance if you are invited to do so. At these meetings we can agree an action 
plan so that school, parents and children can work together to improve things  

✓ If your child is absent for an appointment, please show the office the appointment card or letter 
 

 
Children who do not attend school regularly are more likely to: 
• Fall behind in their school work 
• Find it difficult to make and keep friends 
• Be unhappy at school 
• Misbehave so that others cannot see that they are finding the work difficult 
• Learn poor attendance habits that follow through to middle school and future employment 
 
Poor punctuality can also disadvantage children in many ways: 
• Being frequently late adds up to lost learning. For example, arriving 15 minutes late every day is the same as 
being absent for 2 weeks of the year 
• When children are late they find it harder to settle in to the routine of the day 
• When children arrive late they often miss key messages and teaching which continues to have an effect on 
their learning for the rest of the lesson or day 
• Poor punctuality disrupts the class and is embarrassing for the child 
• Your child being late disturbs the learning of the whole class 
 
 

 


